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Dear Trail Conference Colleague,

Working with youth can bring immense satisfaction as you help them learn, develop and succeed.  A policy for working with youth is also a complicated and important issue.  The goal of the New York-New Jersey Trail Conference's Youth Policy is to ensure the well-being and safety of the youth with whom we work, as well as protect the Trail Conference, its volunteers and employees.  
This manual is divided into several sections including definitions, standards of conduct, and responsibilities for adults and youth, as well as the Trail Conference’s role if a violation does occur. 

The most salient part of the policy is the ”tTwo adult rule” which requires any Trail Conference worker to have another adult present any time they interact with youth on a Trail Conference project.
The rules detailed in this policy must be strictly adhered to except in an emergency where the life or welfare of a youth or adult takes precedence.  As you might imagine, it is not possible to anticipate every potential situation that may arise between people and, in such situations, common sense would be the overriding rule. 
The Trail Conference is not primarily a youth organization, such as the Girl or Boy Scouts, so that the number of our adult workers affected by this policy is relatively small.  People working with youth will need to be familiar with our Youth Policy. 
Individuals who are interested in volunteering with the Trail Conference and working with minors must complete a selection process under the direction of the Volunteer Committee.  All individuals working with youth must complete a “Youth Program Application” annually, which may lead to reference checks.  Youth Advisors will also be required to obtain a “Parental Consent Form” for each youth participant in a program under the advisor's supervision.
The policy and relevant forms are available to any interested party.  Please direct any questions or comments to the Trail Conference Volunteer Representative (201.512.9348 ext.  22).
We hope you recognize the tremendous benefits of working with youth and will join us in helping ensure that everyone involved has a positive and rewarding experience. 

We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to working with you. 

Sincerely,
The Volunteer Committee
New York - New Jersey Trail Conference
Date
